
Headteacher’s Newslet ter 22.9.23  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It has definitely felt more autumnal this week with the wetter weather. The September 
‘heatwave’ was short lived; however, some pupils are still attending school in uniform more 
suited to sunny days.  Pupils should now be attending with a coat and these should be suita-
ble for cold and wet weather, preferably with a hood. 
 
We encourage bright colours or coats with reflective strips to ensure that our children are 
clearly visible, now that the mornings and evenings are getting darker. Warm, red waterproof 
coats are available to purchase online through our uniform stockists; however, purchasing this 
coat is not compulsory. 
 
With the start of a new academic year comes our Autumn term celebrations, such as the Har-
vest Festival. The  school  has  a  long  tradition  of  working  with  a  wide  range  of  local,  
national  and  global charities and this term, we are continuing our tradition of collecting food 
for the Harold Hill Food Bank. This year we are collecting:  
 

 Long Life Milk 

 Tinned  Meat 

 Tinned Fish 

 Tinned Veg 

 Tinned Fruit 

 Pasta Sauce 

 Rice Pudding 

 Instant Mash Potato 

 Long Life Fruit Juice 

 Toilet Roll 
 
During the next few weeks Year 2 and Year 4 will be working hard preparing for their Harvest 
Festival Assemblies and Margaret  from  CAFOD  will  be coming  to  speak  to  our  children.   
 
We are asking for food donations for the food bank from all Year groups. Donation can be 
brought in between Monday 25th September and Monday 2nd October.  
 

#3  

1 St John’s 100% 

2 St Philomena’s 100% 

3 St Margaret’s 99.17% 

3 St Thomas’ 99.17% 

3 St Jude’s 99.17 

Top  Three  

‘ 

 

Breakfast Club  
 The Breakfast Club is open. To book 

a place for your child/ren please use 

our Schoolcomms booking system. If 

you require any help or guidance with 

this booking system, please contact 

the school office on 01708 345200. 

pupils and Social Media—Our stance 

At St Ursula’s Catholic Primary 
School, we endeavour to provide a 

broad range of extra-curricular activi-
ties that promote and develop the 

talents and interests of our children.  

Our music tutors will be starting their 
lessons this term so please make 
sure you have booked your child’s 
place. In addition to the music les-
sons provided at St Ursula’s, there 

are also the Sports clubs that are run 
by Superstar Sports and Mr Fielder.  

Throughout the week there are op-
portunities for our pupils to take part 
in a wide variety of activities, both 

before and after school.  

Please visit the ‘Clubs & Activities’ 
page (under the informnation tab) on 
our school website for further infor-

mation 

E xtra  Curricular Clubs  

Each year it is brought to our attention that children at St Ursula’s have 

been witness to inappropriate behaviour on social media apps such as 

WhatsApp. We would like to remind parents and carers that the permitted 

minimum age of use for WhatsApp is 16 years.  

We are committed to ensuring that our children are kept  safe online and it is important that 

what is being taught in school is echoed at home. It is our responsibility to educate pupils 

about the safe use of the internet. We have always ensured that our pupils are well educated 

on this matter and we provide support throughout the year. Parents are responsible for the 

behaviour of their children whilst online at home and it is at home where the misuse of social 

media has taken place.  

As a school, we share regular internet safety information so parents can make informed deci-

sion as to whether to allow their child to access different apps. Even though a child may not 

be displaying the negative behaviour, allowing them to access an app with age restrictions 

makes them vulnerable as they may receive messages or see content they would otherwise 

not be open to receiving.  

We recommend that all parents visit the CEOP Think U Know website for more information on 

keeping your child safe online www.thinkuknow.co.uk. Should your child be the recipient of 

threatening behaviour, this must be reported to the police immediately. Attached to the 

newsletter, this week, is a parent guide for WhatsApp. 



Celebrating our School Values 
The core values of our school focus on high expectations for all learners, developing skills for life, encouraging 

good self-esteem and developing a set of core moral values based upon the teachings of Jesus Christ. These val-

ues are core to every part of our lives and are reflected in the way that we treat each other, the way that we look 

for every day opportunities to help those in need and in the example that we demonstrate to all those we meet.  

At St Ursula’s we have our School Value trophies that are given out during our weekly achievement assembly. 

 

 There is an award for each of our 5 values: 

Faith 

Respect 

Kindness 

Honesty  

Resilience 

 

These 5 trophies are awarded to 5 different pupils in Key Stage 2 and EYFS/Key Stage 1, who have lived out our 

Gospel Values. These trophies are taken back to class and displayed on our classroom prayer tables.  

This week’s winners — congratulations! 
Faith: Sophia (Year 2) 

 

Respect: Noel (Reception) 

 

Kindness: Grace (Year 1)  

 

Honesty: Emma (Year 2) 

 

Resilience: Lily (Reception) 

“There is a great need in our days for people who know how to 
make a courageous testimony of the moral values taught by the 

Gospel .” Pope Francis 

Faith: Eliana (Year 5) 

 

Respect: Alice (Year 6) 

 

Kindness: Daniel (Year 3)  

 

Honesty: Damilola (Year 4) 

 

Resilience: Isabella (Year 5) 




